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GREAT BRADLEY PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on 18th August  2010 in the Village Hall
Present:

Councillors:   Rowan Sylvester-Bradley (Chairman), Simon Kiddy (Vice-chairman),  Gill Brown,  Karina Joyce, Mike Parsons, Anne Smith and  Clerk John Barnett 

Open Forum:
Nothing raised
	Item
	
	Action

	1
	Apologies for absence:
Councillor Kate Noakes

	

	2
	Councillors Declarations of Interest in any item on the agenda:

None declared 

	

	3
	Minutes of the last meeting:

The minutes of the Parish Council meeting of 30th June 2010 were approved with minor amendments and signed. 


	

	4
	Matters arising from the minutes:

1. Footpath 4 across the field.  Councillor Smith said that a new larger footpath sign had been re-instated and the field has been harvested.  Councillor Sylvester-Bradley said that the possible change of ownership was being investigated.    

	

	5
	Planning applications:

1. The following application has been received :
4 Evergreen Lane - installation to front of 1300lt heating oil tank.  The Council agreed they had no objections to this.
2. The following decisions/information has been received from St Edmundsbury Borough Council:

Bramble Mere, East Green - erection of single storey extension to side.  This has been granted

	

	6
	Grant for broadband connection and laptop for village hall:

Councillor Sylvester-Bradley  said that his slight concern was that the new facilities were actually  going to be used although the courses planned should ensure that.  The laptop would need someone to look after it and keep it up to date.  The annual cost for Parish Council for the second year would be around £300 for the broadband connection.  The Parish Council has to accept the terms and conditions.  That was agreed and Councillor Sylvester-Bradley signed the grant application.   Councillor Sylvester-Bradley said that he would write to the Village Hall Chairman just to ensure everyone was aware what they had agreed to do over the next year.  

	RSB

	7
	Bonfire Night/fireworks:

Councillor Sylvester-Bradley said that he had spoken to David Flood and that he had helped Paul Dickens with the fireworks on 6 out of the last 8 occasions.  The Clerk felt that that should give sufficient experience to satisfy the Council’s insurers.  Councillor Parsons volunteered to assist with the fireworks and to attend a fireworks training course so that there would be back-up if necessary.   Councillor Kiddy said he was happy to be the third fireworks volunteer although as only 2 were needed on the night he would be reserve and would help with bonfire if not required.   Alex Flood may also be available if he can get back.

Clerk to liaise with Councillor Parsons regarding the fireworks course, expenses for which will be covered by the Parish Council.   The date was agreed at 5th November.  

The fireworks need to be ordered.  The Clerk to liaise with MP + DF with regard to this. 

Councillor Kiddy said that last year someone had put a bathroom cabinet containing glass into the bonfire material.  This was inappropriate.  Councillor Sylvester-Bradley said he would put an article in the Bugle saying no such household items please.     

	Clerk

MP

SK

Clerk 
Clerk

RSB

	8
	Finance: 

1. Accounts for payment. Councillor Kiddy proposed the approval of 5 cheques for payment to a total of £659.28, seconded by Councillor Parsons and all approved.  

	Clerk


	20
	Matters for consideration at the next meeting:
Councillor Smith said she would be going to the Demand Responsive Transport presentation in Wickhambrook 27th August.  Clerk is picking up a Councillor from Cowlinge and offered a lift.   

	Clerk/AS

	21
	Dates for next meetings:

The next meeting dates are  September 8 (budget pre-planning), 17 November and 
26 January 2011
	


There being no further business the Chairman thanked everyone for their attendance and declared the meeting closed at 8.25pm  
Signed:
                                                                                               Chair
Date:


